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Philanthropies and Scholarshipsé 
ñJust a Small Part of Who We Areò 

***************************************************************  

Thoughts from your  

2017 ð 2019 National Officers:  
 
Dear Sisters: 

     Unless you live in California, you might not believe it is really spring and time 

for the spring/summer edition of the Pleiad.  But here it is.  As I write this in the 

middle of April, it is still pretty cool here in Kansasé.we had snow a week ago. 

     Since we last touched base, a couple members of the ñFacing our Futureò focus 

group attended a short seminar on ñtelling our storyò to help us with recruiting new 

members.  What we learned is we have a lot to learn.  Several of us are enrolling in 

the longer class, taught at Wichita State University, to learn more.  (Donôt worry we 

are paying for it with private funds not DTC funds!)  We will keep you posted.   

     In the meantime, based on your minutes, I see that many of you are already 

sharing your story about DTC with others.  We have several new sisters.  Yippie!  

So exciting.  I canôt wait to meet these new sisters.   But sadly, I also read in your 

minutes that sisters have resigned mostly because they have ñother things to doò.  

Ouch, that hurts!   

     I love reading about all the fun and exciting things you do in your chapters.  

Remember to share it with all of us through minutes, Facebook or emails.  The 

Oklahoma Zeta chapter even made the news for donating remote controlled mini-

cars to the local childrenôs hospital for children to ñdriveò into surgery.  What a 

cool and exciting newscast that was!  

     Remember we are just short of a year out from National Convention in 

Oklahoma City, so now is the time to start those savings jars.  I challenge you to 

save $7.69 each week.  $7.69 times 52 weeks is $400 ï which should be enough to 

pay for your plane ticket to Oklahoma City with some change left over for a couple 

of ñadult beveragesò to boot.  

     I hope this spring/summer ï if and when it ever gets here- gives all of us a new 

and renewed enthusiasm to share our sisterhood with other women.   

 

Hold High the Torch,     

Teresa L. Carter (KS Beta)      

National President  
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*********************************************************** ***************************  
Hello, Delta Theta Chi Sisters, 

     The weather is warmer so there is no reason for you not to get out there and meet those women who would be 

interested in Delta Theta Chi Sorority! 

     If you remember, the theme for these two years between conventions is ñGrowing Our Delta Theta Chi 

Puzzleò.  The only way we can do that is bringing more women into this great sisterhood.  Have you added to 

your chapterôs puzzle?  Since June 2017, and as I write this, we have lost 8 members to death and have had 8 new 

contracts and 1 reinstatement.  As you can see, we are not gaining much in our membership, so letôs work harder 

to find women who would be a great fit in our sisterhood. 

     A great way to bring new women into DTC is having our Rush events.  Share your ideas of Rush events with 

your other chapters.  Our sisters always have great new ideas.  One never knows what might work best for you to 

bring guests to your events.  So, donôt give up on finding new members! 

     Our NEC Mid-Year Meeting is in June.  It is always fun to get with other sisters, but we will discuss some 

new ideas of improving Delta Theta Chi Sorority.  I look forward also to attending Fall Conventions to laugh, 

hug, and visit with my sisters! 

     Enjoy your spring and summer! 

 

Hold High the Torch!     

Jane Harrell (TX Nu)  

National Vice President 

 

 

**************************************************************************************  
 

My Dear Sisters, 

     Wow!  It is hard to believe that it has been almost a year since our National Convention in San Diego.  So 

much has happened since then.  Alcyone Province is holding strong and continues to hold high the torch of Delta 

Theta Chi by sharing our love of Sisterhood with each other, our friends and acquaintances as well as the 

communities around us.   

     We recently held our Spring Open Board Meeting spear-headed by our Sgt-at-Arms, Melody James, and her 

CA Eta Sisters.  Under the leadership of our new President, Linda Colton, all of the Sisters attending the meeting 

had a wonderful time learning about ñRecycling, Reducing and Repurposingò with our Educational Program led 

by Sabrina Kelii, our Educational Director, and assisted by each chapter as they shared all of the ways they are 

helping to limit their footprint on Mother Earth.  We all enjoyed a delicious homemade soup and salad bar and 

even ate off of totally recyclable plates and utensils.  A good time was had by all!   

     Alcyone looks forward to our Presidentsô/Board Meeting in August as we build the slate of next yearôs 

officers and then forge ahead to our October Convention, hosted by CA Sigma, CA Rho and CA Zeta Chapters, 

where we are excited to be initiating several new Sisters into Delta Theta Chi.   

     I am so proud of my Alcyone Sisters and all of the work they do each day for the benefit of those around them 

by so generously raising funds and donating their time, energy, goods and money to so many varied and worthy 

causes.  You will get a glance into just a few of our activities a bit later in this newsletter.  Keep up the good 

work!!!  

 

In Sisterly Love,        

Kathy Warden (CA Eta)  

Alcyone Province National Trustee 

 

 

 

**************************************************************************************  
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     I want to encourage you to share your gift of sorority.  The years go by and we become self-centered or 

complacent about inviting someone new to Chapter.  Five very young, busy, new wives and mothers in Chicago 

decided not to just dream about starting a sorority but took the time and energy to make it come to fruition.  For 

98 years we have benefited and need to Hold High the Torch- not let it extinguish and die.   

     Now, STOP, close your eyes and think about all you have experienced just because someone asked you to 

join!  What skills have you learned, where did you travel to, public speaking, report writing, social activities, 

friendshipsé  what would your life be like without your chapter sisters? How would your community lose if you 

didnôt exist anymore? 

     There are hundreds of women, young, busy, empty nesters, and retired, in your world just waiting to be 

askedékeep looking, pray about whom to invite. 

     We are missing out when we keep in our own little group.  While you are at ité..sit next to someone new at 

your chapter meeting instead the friend you always sit with. 

     Blessings are just waiting for you as a sister, chapter, province and nationally.  START making a difference in 

someone elseôs life. 

     There are two kinds of women in the world, those who belong to a sorority and those who wish they couldé.. 

 

Kathy Adair  (IN Kappa)    

Celaeno Province National Trustee 

 

 

 
**************************************************************************************  
Greetings Dear Sisters,  

     Looking up the definition of philanthropy I discovered a variety of interpretations of the meaning.  I combined 

the meanings as:  one can promote human welfare, provide a sense of caring, altruism, freely gives money or 

other help to people/ organizations.  I am looking forward to reading about all the wonderful philanthropic 

projects each chapter/person has been involved within this past year(s). 

     This year has been busy for me.  I volunteer my time taking friends/family to doctor appointments.  When 

possible, I enjoy answering the phone during the KTWU pledge drive. 

     I work at Washburn University for my chapter so we can earn money for us to donate to local organization in 

our community ï such as the Salvation Army, Literacy Council, KTWU and Capper Foundation.  

 
      L to R:  Ks Theta Jane Loveless,  

               KS Alpha Janelle Clark 

 

 

 

       

            I visit the life members of KS Alpha who live in retirement/nursing homes. 
  KS Alpha Pauline Robinson                   KS Alpha Bernice Darrow 

             
  

Photos from my visit with Sisters in their 

retirement/nursing home.  They enjoy involving 

themselves in the social activities their facility 

offers, and I enjoy hearing about their adventures.  

I update them about the members and activities of 

our chapter. 
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     In December, our grandson asked us to help him cook and serve a Healthy Family Christmas Supper  for 

clients of the Kansas Children Service League, a local organization where he vounteers. 

 

KS Alpha Chapter donated some money toward the purchase of 

this dinner.  A supper of  turkey, ham, potatoes, gravy, green 

beans and rolls was provided to serve approximately 20 

families. 

 
L to R:  KS Alpha Janelle Clark, Kaitlyn Truesdell, KS Alpha Guy John 

Clark  

 

     

 

 Now on to some National Businessé 

 

Where in the World ??????   No, Not Waldo.   Where in the world is your quilt square?   

 

       I know October is a few months away.  (6 months from May 1st.   (May Day).   

The 2017-2018 sorority year will soon be ówindingô down.  Summer fun will begin and, OH MY time will get 

away from us.   PLEASE, PLEASE, do not forget to submit your quilt square ASAP as instructed.  From what I 

am told by my quilteré the sooner the better.  

Any questions, please let me know. 

     Reminder: The National Midyear Meeting will be June 6 - 10, 2018.  If you have any concerns/topics/ideas 

you want the NEC to discuss, please call or send those to me or any NEC member by June 1, 2018. 

     REMINDER ï please inform me or any NEC Board Members of any changes in your chapter.   Let us know 

what is happening with each of you and within your chapter.    

     IMPORTANT REMINDER  é.   We are here to serve each and every member. 

 

 

 
    Sunflower hybird grown by KS Alpha Agnes Burns, 

given to brighten my day. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Janelle Clark (KS Alpha)  

Electra Province National Trustee 
***************************************** *********************************************  
Dear Sisters:  

     I am always excited to see this issue of the Pleiad. It must mean spring/summer is just around the corner! This 

seems to have been a very long winter in the Midwest and I think Mother Nature continues to play games with 

the thermostat! She allows sunshine and 78 degrees on a Friday and snow and 30 degrees the following Monday.  

     This is also the issue where the National Scholarship winners are announced. This is an exciting time for these 

young scholars.  

     As chairperson of the National Constitution and Bylaws Committee I hope you continue to discuss our 

Constitution and Bylaws and submit any proposed changes for a vote. Our goal is to make Delta Theta Chi the 

greatest sisterhood ever! 

     Continue to ñHold High the Torchò of Delta Theta Chi Sorority. 

 

In Sisterly Love,      

Karen Kammer  (OH Mu)  

Sterope Province National Trustee 
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**************************************************************************************  
 

Greetings from Taygeta Province Trustee! 

     The time just keeps flying by; I canôt believe that I have been the Taygeta Trustee for almost a year, Wow!! 

     I have been busy with the National History Book and the Literacy Contest lately.  On April 18, 2018 I traveled 

to Celaeno Province with Jane Harrell, Becky Kueffer, and my little sister Judy Stone. There are some things that 

I cannot reveal, but we laughed, solved the worldôs problems and had a great time.  Did I mention we also scoped 

out several Cracker Barrels; they do have basically the same merchandise and have the same displays.   

     I have enjoyed being on the NEC and I am still in training and will be until the end of my term I am sure. 

     I am here for you.  Please advise me of any questions or concerns you may have.  Mid-Term will be in June in 

Wichita, Kansas. 

     Have a wonderful memorable summer and be safe. 

 

In Sisterly Love,        

Fran Tebow (OK Alpha)  

Taygeta Province National Trustee 

 

 

 

*********************************************************** ***************************  

 

FROM THE NATIONAL OFFICE :   

 
     Spring is finally here in Kansas! We have had some strange weather here lately, but as always, we have 

emerged from the storm stronger and better than before. Thank you to all chapters for sending in their dues in 

such a timely manner, it sure makes my job easier. Just a reminder that many of the forms that chapters need can 

be found on our website, including the remittance forms. It is greatly appreciated if you would print off the form, 

fill it  out and mail it to me whenever you send in contracts and orders for any insignia. This way I will know who 

to send the materials to.  

     I have been receiving minutes from most chapters in a timely manner and I do read them as they come in. It is 

exciting to see how many new sisters are coming into our sisterhood and find out other things your chapters are 

doing. Many are using the National Education Outline as a guide for programs and I love hearing and learning 

about so many of our nationôs first ladies.  

     We are continuing to search for a new supplier of our insignia. In the meantime, please remember to allow 

approximately 4 weeks for orders. Although I do have a good amount of inventory on hand, there are some items 

that are not ordered on a regular basis, so I do not always have them readily available. Also, if you are aware of 

any sisters who have left our sisterhood, do remember that the National Office will buy back any current insignia 

at 80% of its current retail value. Please let me know if there is anything I can do for you.  I love hearing from all 

of you! 

 

In sisterly love,          

Cindi Cook (KS Beta) 

National Executive Secretary Treasurer -- N.E.S.T.  

 

 

 

 

********************************************************************************* *****  
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SCHOLARSHIP WINNERS :  
 

Recipients of the 2018ï2019 National Memorial Scholarships 
 

 Jenny Vy Ha writes that she is the daughter of 
Vietnamese refugees, a first-generation student born and raised 

in Oklahoma City, OK and that she is fueled by immense 

ambition accompanied with an unstoppable determination to 

serve people locally, nationally, and globally by spreading the 

key ingredients to success: optimism, compassion, and empathy.   

     Jenny plans to pursue a degree from the University of 

Pennsylvania in Economics and International Relations, with the 

plans to become a global citizen educating her community about 

the world beyond our countryôs borders.  Jenny wrote that after 

college, her creative side will be free as an advertising executive 

for multinational corporations, and her open-mindedness will 

help her meet people all over the world and become a polyglot. 

      

     Her Special Policy Advisor commented she takes her education seriously, she is determined, has great 

organizational skills, and serves a role model for her peers.  Jenny is an active student at her school and a leader 

in her community.   

      

     Her Academic Counselor commented Jenny is such a wonderful student to work with as she makes her job a 

lot easier.  Jenny was the only high school junior chosen to be a part of former First Lady Michelle Obamaôs 

Teen Board ñBetter Make Roomò where she was tasked with helping students find the importance of a college 

education and helping them apply.   Jenny attends school in OKC -- Taygeta Province. 

 

 

 

 Skylar Gordon plans to attend a four-year university majoring in 

Biology and then proceed onto medical school to become a 

surgeon.  Skylar wrote that through the past four years she has 

maintained an active involvement with medicine and science, 

which includes logging óhundredsô of hours volunteering at Arroyo 

Grande Hospital.  Skylar shadowed physicians of various 

specialties through the Physicians Mentoring Program sponsored 

by Dignity Health.  She said she founded a nonprofit, the Central 

Coast Brain Bee, that hosts an annual neuroscience competition for 

high school students and is a founder of Speedy Science, a group of 

high school students that does science demos for the general public.   

Skylar wrote her Speedy Science group visited elementary schools, 

Boys and Girls Club and the San Luis Obispoôs Farmers Market to 

do science experiments and demos.  Skylar wrote that it was 

through these activities she found her passion for helping others 

through medicine and science. 

 

     A counselor wrote that Skylar is one of the brightest, energetic, passionate and hardest working students while 

taking the most rigorous course loads available while holding a job.  She is extremely positive and humorous, a 

self-starter and aggressively pursues her goals.   Skylar attends school in San Luis Obispo, CA -- Alcyone 

Province. 
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Recipient of the 2018-2019 National  

Marie Miller Graham Scholarship  
 
     Sarah Frichette attends Eastfield College in Mesquite, TX.  It is 

her plan to pursue a Bachelorôs Degree in Marketing.    Sarah has 

been and is involved in sorority, Student Government Association, 

Campus Ambassadors and Campus Activities Board Events and was 

instrumental in coordinating several scholarship program initiatives 

for the PSI ETA Chapter.  She volunteers on campus, in the 

community and with her church.   

     An advisor wrote that Sarah was a participant in the Honors 

Institute at Loyola University in Chicago, IL, where she was the 

youngest student leader among leaders from across the U.S.   Her 

school advisors describe Sarahôs characteristics as honest, person-

centered, innovative, responsible, and diverse, a person with strong 

leadership, problem solving qualities. 

 

     Sarah is the granddaughter to VaughnCille Weidner, OK 

Epsilon -- Taygeta Province.  

                                                                                                                        

**************************************************************************************  

Philanthropic Happenings in our Provinces:  
 

Alcyone Provinceé 
CA Iota:  

     Our concentration this year is collecting clothing and food for homeless shelters and supplies to Ronald 

Mcdonald House. 

 Regards,       

Lana Duckett     

Calif. Iota president 

 

 

Washington Alpha:  

 

 

Washington Alpha says that this year ñItôs all about the Kids and not about              

usò.  Weôve adopted a 4th grade class in need of school supplies, hats, 

scarves, gloves and have provided monetary donations. - Kristine 

 

 

 

 

CA Sigma:   

     CA Sigma gave a donation to Loma Linda Children's Cancer Ward, donated can tabs to Ronald McDonald 

House and Box Tops for education to Lake Matthew Elementary School.  We are looking forward to Spring 

Open Board this month and mainly concentrating on the upcoming October Alcyone Province Convention.  We 

eat sleep and dream Convention.  Hope to see you all there!!! 

Wishing all a wonderful Summer.                           -- Bobbi Meyer CA Sigma Chapter President 
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CA Eta: 

     CA Eta is choosing to focus our thoughts and efforts close to home this year.  We are offering support to 

several sisters and their family members who have major health issues, and we donated clothing to Santa Barbara 

area wild fire victims.  One rainy Saturday we brought together 25 former, inactive, current, prospective, future 

and neighbor-chapter sisters for a BBQ lunch enjoyed by all!  

    --- Beth Fleet, Publicity Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CA Omicron:  

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

 

     For 32 years we have offered and presented a scholarship to a UCSD óWoman in Medicineô. The proceeds 

from our recycling efforts support this scholarship; as Jaynel Moore has said, ñThe can we save may be our 

own.ò Our Chapter continues to provide dinners and socks for homeless youth, provide home goods to foster 

children aging out of the system, donate books and work with The Friends of the Library in our University City 

neighborhood. We are just getting started on an exciting Philanthropic/Literacy project é Stay tuned, more 

information on this initiative soon! 

 

CA Zeta: 

     Jackie & I are enthusiastic recyclers. 

                                                ï Julie DôOnofrio 

 

 

 

 

CA Epsilon: 

 

Sisters: 

     Thank you for allowing me the opportunity to let you know what projects Ca Epsilon has chosen to become 

involved in, within our community. Many years ago we chose this same project.  In our community a new 

homeless shelter is being constructed. Any homeless person can go and receive counseling, receive a meal or 

two, bath, charge their cell phones or computer and discuss job opportunities. We have chosen to provide all 

matters of bathing products.  We are also going to be adding to the childrenôs library so that all the children can 

take a book for their own.   Holding a book, reading a book be it a real book or in a kindle is near and dear to my 

heart.    CA Epsilon will also be presenting a $500 scholarship.  Many of us donate as individuals to goodwill, 

homeless shelters, etc.  Hold high the torch!                                                                                                                            

Respectively.... 

Carolann Moyes, President 
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Celaeno Provinceé  
     
      IN Eta has contributed over 1000 books to the Bashor Childrenôs Home. The books are used in the 

classrooms and in the development of their library.  This library is unique because the students do not check out 

the books!  They choose their books to read and then can decide to return the book or keep the book as their own.   

 

     Bashor began as an orphanage and is now a provider of professional residential treatment services.  They also 

provide Emergency Shelter Care and alternative school for Elkhart County.  Indiana Eta has also given over 

$1000 for them to purchase classroom book sets and materials for their GED program. 

         

              
Books brought to          

             Bringing books: 

a meeting.            Cindy Penney, 

             Barb Parker, 

             Linda Sinon, 

           Sharon  

    McDowell, 

             Jane Sickman, 

             Nelda Shaliol 

Books stamped and  

Ready for delivery! 

 

 
         

         

 

 
IN Eta Sisters sporting their DTC shirts! 

Electra Province é 
 
KS Alpha: 

     The Kansas Alpha Chapter of Topeka, Kansas, contributes to and helps several local organizations.   For some 

work we get paid.  With these funds the sorority contributes money to various organizations agreed upon by the 

Chapter members.  We help other organizations by performing services for them for free.  Some of the 

organizations we help out yearly are:  Gift wrapping at Barnes and Noble for the Topeka Literacy Council, and 

gift wrapping for the Washburn University Book Store.  We also help Washburn Book University Store by 

manning the book bag drop off area while students purchase books for classes each semester.  Other activities 

include answering phones during pledge week for KTWU, our local PBS station.  Individual members also 

contribute their time individually to various organizations, such as: The Great Overland Station, Topeka Opera 

Society and Concert Association, Womenôs Club of Topeka, and the Topeka Civic Theater.  We also visit our life 

members so we know what is new in their lives, as well as keeping them abreast of our current activities. 

                                                                                 ---Fraternally, Cyndy Hunt, KS Alpha Chapter 
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KS Kappa: 

     The Kansas Kappa Chapter surprised their Sister, Corinne Anderson, with flowers.  These were not a bouquet 

of flowers that will die eventually, but rather a bed of flowers that will bloom with love for the Summer.  Even 

our two baby Pleids showed up to plant along with our National Trustee, Janelle Clark from the KS Alpha 

Chapter. 

                                                                      ---  Submitted by Cindy Whiteley, KS Kappa Chapter 

 

    
 

Pictured:  Addy and Debby Gunselmam, Corinne Anderson, Janelle Clark.  

Cindy Whiteley, Caelyn Moore, Gail Allen, and Candace Moore. 
 

 

 

Sterope Provinceé   
      

Ohio Mu  Sisters are meeting monthly at the Westwood Presbyterian Church. It is close to all the members. We 

combine our Business/ Educational/ Social Meetings into one meeting. We were able to help the church with 

Christmas gifts for several children in need.  

 Sister Edith Breidenthal, Ruth Eversole, Barbara Henle, and Virginia Stull celebrated their 50 year anniversary 

in Delta Theta Chi Sorority. We are very proud of them.  At our December Christmas Party we presented Sister 

Thelma Robinson with her Life Membership.   In January, Sister Ruth Eversole celebrated her 98th birthday. Ruth 

rarely misses a meeting. March meeting, we initiated our new member Michaela Daugherty. She will be a great 

addition to our family. Michaela Big Sister is Helen Belcher.   Keep our sisters in your thoughts and prayers as 

many of our sisters have been in and out of the hospital the last 6 months. 

 Hold High the Torch                                                                ïsubmitted by Sharon Osterberger 
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Taygeta Provinceé  
     Spring has sprung and the sisters of Oklahoma Beta have been busy bees with our projects.   We are 

continuing our nurturing of young readers by donating books to a PK class and other students in Oklahoma City.  

We will spring into action with our big plant sell this month and itôs always a generous way to provide 

scholarships for our future leaders (not to mention the time we get to spend together).  Our support to a local 

womenôs shelter is ongoing with donation of diapers, house shoes and other items they need.   For the children of 

our local school for homeless children we will provide swim suits, sunscreen and towels for their summer 

adventures.  We feel so blessed to help out these organizations. 

 

     I think SPRING HAS SPRUNG, but I am a little confused.  Somedays it is sunny, and the next day we are 

warned of a freeze, but I am not going to let that get me down for one minute.   Oklahoma Epsilon has been 

regular with their meetings, and we are looking forward to some new philanthropic programs.  We have 

supported school children in different ways, that is by reading to them in the past, buying them books to call their 

own, and collecting box tops for their schools.  More recently, we made a drive for clothing for the Oklahoma 

City homeless shelter.... winter days and nights can be brutal.  I would remind all of us of some words, which I 

read, and they are this......."people, even more than things, have to be restored and renewed, revived and 

reclaimed.  As you grow older, you will discover that you have two hands; one for helping yourself and the other 

for helping others."  I am proud that Delta Theta Chi sisters work diligently to help others in so many different 

ways. 

Blessings                                                                  --- Effie Moerman-Ray-OK Epsilon Reporter 

 

     Oklahoma Delta has had an interesting time studying the first ladies of the United States.  Each first lady had 

their own unique way of decorating the White House and entertaining.   We took a tour of the Marland Mansion 

in Ponca City OK and recommend this tour to those who have not seen and heard the history behind this family 

and the beautiful building and story they left us with.   

     We purchased library books for the Pioneer-Pleasantvale School and presented them at one of the school 

assemblies.   Also purchased were supplies for the Hope Outreach Ministry.  They supply items to people in need 

of hygiene products, home cleaning, aspirin and cold remedies.   

Our labels and box tops have gone to Pioneer-Pleasantvale School and pop tops to the 4-H members in our 

community.                                 --- Shirley West-OK Delta-Taygeta Province 

 

     Texas Nu Chapter continues to donate funds to the DTC scholarship funds and to Meal on Wheels, Literacy, 

and books for underprivileged children at day care early learning centers.  We continue to help with baking goods 

and manning this area of the event for the Holiday Basket Extravaganza since Meals on Wheels receives part of 

the event sales. 

     We still have several members with continued health problems and pray for their improvement. 

     Best news is a new sister Patty Griggs pledged on March 26, 2018 and will be initiated in May at Spring 

Board.                                                  --- Veronyka Vance- reporter- Texas Nu Chapter 

 

     The sisters of Texas Zeta continue to volunteer weekly at the Food Pantry of Willow Creek Fellowship 

Church in Plano, Texas. The church provides food to over 1,000 people each week.  We set up, prepare and pass 

out food. We are blessed to be able to help those in need. 

 

     Reading to first graders at Reed Elementary in Plano continues on a weekly basis.  We feel it is helping the 

children to become stronger, more enthusiastic readers. Our chapter also donates books and supplies to their 

classrooms. The Box Tops for Education collected also benefit Reed Elementary.                                  

 Fraternally with love to our Sisters        --- Texas Zeta Chapter 

 
Left to right:  Jessica Simpson (Librarian), Sheryl Fruehling (Teacher), Jan Coles(Sister), 

                                                                Jules Casey(Teacher), Llanary Simms(Teacher), Kay Dungan(Sister), and Connie Crow(Sister). 
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 This year OKLAHOMA ALPHA  members have become involved in Reading Partners, a one-on-one 

reading instruction program to give elementary school students who are reading below grade level help in 

succeeding in school and life.  Pictured below, Susan Stewart works with her ñreading partnerò in a curriculum 

designed especially for her. One part of the program allows the child to take home a new book every week with 

the goal of building a library at home. Each session, selected books are read by volunteers, skills are taught, and 

the child reads a book based on skills taught. Nancy Dunlap, another Alpha Reading Partner, delivers more than 

$400 worth of books donated by Oklahoma Alpha to the Reading Partners lab. We excited to continue and grow 

our involvement in this wonderful Literacy Project whose motto is: one tutor. one child. infinite possibilities. 

Learn more about Reading Partners on www.readingpartners.org/volunteer 

 

    
 

 

**************************************************************************************  

 

NEW SISTERS SINCE NATIONAL CONVENTION 2017 :  
 

 
NAME       CHAPTER                BIG SISTER 

 

Lorene Norris      CA Omicron     Nadine Daleo  

Susan Bey      OK Alpha     Re-instatement 

Amanda Biggs     CA Epsilon     Debbie Bryant  

Rosemary Patterson     CA Epsilon     Debbie Bryant  

Patti Walbridge     TX Beta     June Butler  

Patti Griggs      TX Nu     Bettye Griggs  

Nina Lutrick      OK Epsilon     Vaughncille Weidner  

Courtney Jenckes     OK Kappa     Keri Garon  

Jo Patterson      IN Sigma     Beverly Tudor 

Cheryl Pustejovsky    TX Zeta     Sheron Braden  

Isabelle Adcock     NE Eta     Julia Ourecky 

 

       
Painting by Linda Colton, CA Eta 

 

**************************************************************************************  
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IN LOVING MEMORY :  
                                                  

 
 

Billee Murphy    Missouri Delta, Member    Sept 22, 2017  

 

************* *************************************************************************  

 

 

DONATIONS :  
 

 

ñNATIONAL MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND ò 
 

DONATION GIVEN BY                                IN MEMORY OF  

Texas Nu Chapter                Jackie Philpot, former member  

Oklahoma Alpha Chapter          M F Lee, husband of Sister Beverly Lee 

 

 

DONATION GIVEN BY       IN LIEU OF CHRISTMAS CARDS  

Oklahoma Delta Chapter  

Oklahoma Beta chapter  

 

 

ñMARIE MILLER GRAHAM SCHOLARSHIP FUND ò 
 

DONATION GIVEN BY    _____________           IN MEMORY OF  

Becky Kueffer                                        Sharon Dewberry  

 

DONATION GIVEN BY       IN LIEU OF CHRISTMAS CARDS  

Kansas Alpha Chapter        

 

 

ñNATIONAL ENDOWMENT FUND ò 
 

DONATION GIVEN BY      __________________ IN HONOR OF 

Becky Kueffer                                 Electra Province Board 

 

**************************************************************************************  

2017 ï 2019 National Pleiad Committee 
Kathy Warden, CA Eta        Alcyone Province Trustee, Chair 

Sabrina Kelii , CA Eta       Alycone Province Representative 

Carol Larson, IN Eta     Celaeno Province Representative 

Cheryl Neeley, MO Delta            Electra Province Representative 

Sharon Osterberger, OH Mu    Sterope Province Representative 

Dorothy Niles, OK Epsilon    Taygeta Province Representative 

 

**************************************************************************************  



14 

 

Mark Your Calendaré 
ñIn the Gardens of Delta Theta Chiò 

 

   
 

Taygeta Province  

Invites All Sisters  

to the 34th National Convention  

in Oklahoma City, OK    

 on June 21-23, 2019 
 

 

May you enjoy a fun-filled and safe 

summer season with your family, 

friends and Delta Theta Chi sisters.  
 

 

 

 
        


